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HYPOTHETICAL

January 8, 2018

Dear Personnel Director, 

I’ve never had to write something like this, but I’ve had it.  It’s become so hard to work in the 
custodial department that I don’t want to stay here.  I’m willing to tell my story even if people 
make fun of me.  Even if my supervisor continues to harass me or get back at me like she’s done 
in the past!  Ms. McNeil is a terrible boss.  She yells at me all the time, and makes belittling 
comments to me in front of staff and students.  One time she told me to move my “big butt” out 
of her way.  She thinks she’s funny when she talks to us this way, but it’s just another example of 
her rude, unprofessional demeanor.  Ms. McNeil has no personal boundaries.  She gets so close 
to me that sometimes she spits on me when she’s giving directions.  When she puts her finger in 
my face, I want to slap it, but then I would get in trouble.  So, if she lays her hands on me again, 
I will call the police.  The District must do something NOW to stop her from harassing the 
workers.  I demand to be treated with respect.  She can’t continue to talk about me behind my 
back and make my life miserable.  

Sincerely, 

Ms. Sanchez


